
Rockwood Neighborhood Council Meeting Minutes 
May 5, 2005 

St. John’s Cathedral, Jewett House Auditorium 
Spokane Washington 

 
 
Meeting called to order by Chair Pam Behring at 7pm. 
 
Minutes of April 14, 2005 were reviewed and corrected.  Corrections were made to using Chair 

instead of Chairwoman and the spelling of Randy Hearst.  Minutes were approved with 
corrections. 
 
Committee Reports: 

 
Historic Preservation – Marilyn Akerhielm reported that she continues to try and find people to 
work with, and combine her efforts with traffic concerns. 
 
Traffic – Gail Prosser stated that until the Manito Center planning is completed, traffic work will 
move slowly. 
 
Pam Behring announced that Paul Fitzpatrick resigned his board position with the Rockwood 
Neighborhood Council.  A replacement will be nominated and elected at our June 2nd, meeting.  
This position will run through the end of 2005.  At that time, the new Director may run for re-
election. 
 

Vice Chair John Prosser announced the dates of the next planning session which are as follows: 
 

Plan Commission Workshop 12:30pm, May 11th, 2005, lower level of the City Hall.  No 
public testimony will be allowed. 

 
John Prosser reported that the Spring Clean Green went well.  The volunteers filed two 
dumpsters with yard waste, and one dumpster for household garbage. 
 
Considerable discussion was held on traffic in the Garfield and 29th area.  It was the consensus of 

the body that our main long term goal would be to close Garfield at 29th avenue completely.  
Traffic Chair Gail Prosser was asked to find out the basic steps to obtain our goal and to report at 
our June meeting. 
 

The Rockwood Neighborhood Annual Picnic will be held on July 7, 2005 on the lawn at St John’s 
Cathedral.  The Council decided to mail postcards to the neighborhood announcing the date of 
the picnic. 
 

There was no old or new business to report. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Richard Siderius 
Secretary 


